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September 29, 2015

J.D. Green
17580 Stubbs Station Road
Platte City, MO 64079

Mr. Green,

L am in receipt of your letter dated September 18, 2015 and again, at the direction of the Hall of Fame Board, will be
the respondent to your request.

With respect to the Hall of Fame trailer, it is addressed in the 2014 Income Statement. Item #8 under the
“Revenue” heading does identify the sale of the trailer for $3000.00 and, it’s current location is unknown and also
immaterial. When trailer ownership was transferred, the Board’s concerns ceased.

With Regards to year end 2014 financial data not available at the Hall of Fame Annual meeting, be advised written
financial data was indeed available, as required by Missouri Statute 355.231 and furthermore, the Hall of Fame
Treasurer was there and available to answer any and all questions pertaining to the financial position of the Hall of
Fame. Be further advised, after a detailed summary presentation by the Hall of Fame Treasurer, not one person asked
a question concerning Hall of Fame financials and not one person took a printed copy of the report the Treasurer had
available at the meeting. Again the Hall of Fame Board respectfully requests any year end 2013 financial reports
Diana should have completed prior to the end of her term as Hall of Fame Treasurer in February 2014. 1f 2013
financial reports exist, the Board has yet to see them.

With regards to my statement concerning the format of the 2014 Income Statement, the phrase used was “generally
accepted accounting practices” meaning simply the revenues were listed in easy to follow categories and then grand
totaled, with the expenses also listed by category and also grand totaled. The net difference would then reflect a
positive net Revenue or a negative net loss. What you allude to in your letter is possibly “GAAS” or “Generally
Accepted Auditing Standards™. Having the Hall of Fame Revenue Statement audited by an Auditor would be a gross
misuse of funds as theyare very expensive to have done and are not currently required. The Revenue Statement has
not been audited by an auditor.

With regard to your history with the Darlings, further elaboration is certainly unwarranted.

In your letter of September 1, 2015, you stated you identified yourself as “a member of the media”. As such you
should have appropriate credentials and be willing to share them with the Hall of Fame for our records. The most
recent media member to have his credentials documented by the Hall of Fame people was Mike Nickells, a graphic
designer at the K.C. Star, upon his arrival at the Hall of Fame Car Show August 23, 2015. Again, the Hall of Fame
Board requests a copy of your credentials.

To arrange your delivery of Hall of Fame items still in your possession contact the undersigned at 816-392-6118.
Any further need to communicate with the Hall of Fame and its Board will need to be in writing.
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